CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting

Monday, November, 17, 2008

CLRC 

3:45 PM

Present:
Scott Kushner, Chair, Lafayette Public Library; Bob Manning, OCPL Trustee; Patricia Skelly, Oneida-Herkimer SLS; Dan Schabert, SUNY IT;


Elizabeth Loftus, OCPL; Kathy Lulofs, iSchool Intern; Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC, Nancy Howe, CLRC; Anna Dobkowski, CLRC. 

Excused:
Cara Burton, Solvay Public Library, David Tiedemann, Syracuse University. 
The meeting was called to order at 3:45 p. m. 

Action Items
· Penelope/Anna
· Contact the Dollar Store across from Clinton High School re:  parking on December 5. 
Minutes of October 20, 2008
The minutes were approved as written. Moved (Elizabeth Loftus)/S/ Approved unanimously. 

Legislative Breakfast 2008

· Logistics

· Clinton High School Breakfast

· Parking in Dollar Store parking lot, Penelope and Anna will work on coordinating this. 

· Dunkin Donuts will donate coffee, hot water, tea, donut holes and paper goods for the event. 

· Everyone needs to register for event online at the CLRC website.  Registration is free.  
· Pat has contacted both Price Chopper and Hannafords and is waiting to hear if they will support the event with donations.  Dunkin Donuts’ process is more informal!
· After discussion, the committee decided that if school is cancelled that day, or on a delay, the event will be cancelled.
· Baker High School (Baldwinsville) Breakfast 

· Parking in front of school, plenty of spaces.

· If school is cancelled that day, or on a delay, the event will be cancelled.
· Food for breakfast will be provided from the Baker High School cafeteria.
· Video 

· Penelope showed the draft video and asked for comments.  The committee was pleased with the video.  Penelope has rewritten the ending to strengthen it, and she hopes to have the completed video after Thanksgiving. 

· Penelope plans to show several videos at each breakfast with ours showing last.  
· Poster Displays

· Have several articles currently for poster display on how library is coping with less money and increasing usage. 
· Send to Anna at CLRC if you have a relevant article for inclusion in the display. 
NYLA

· Rally on November 18th, 2008

· Penelope and Nancy are attending the rally.  The Mid-York Library System is providing their minibus to take a contingent from the region.  Penelope did send out emails about filling a bus but received few responses.   

· The governor’s budget has not passed yet, however libraries have sustained a 22% cut.  The committee discussed how best to advocate; Penelope will continue to contact legislators directly.

Lobby Day 2009
· The Legislative Priorities 2009 may be found on the NYLA website:  www.nyla.org
· CLRC will be conducting the orientation for the library group leaders again; please plan on attending!
· CLRC has budgeted for a bus but wants to fill it next year!
Other Items:
· None.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:40p.m. 
Next Meeting: January 26, 2009 at 3:45 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Kathy Lulofs 

CLRC intern
